Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: road maintenance
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act relating to a road your authority is responsible for maintaining.
Specifically, my query relates to Victoria Road East Leicester, between the junction of Gipsy Lane and Lewisher Road 
Please can you send me:

1) A copy of your current road maintenance policy relating to that road. Please send me the full policy, but this should include details of the intended frequency of road safety inspections, how these inspections should be conducted and the maximum time between identification of a defect and repairs being carried out.

Answer:
This letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 21 of the FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of the EIR, the information is publicly accessible to applicants via the Council’s website.

The Local Transport Plan can be accessed via the following link: transport-asset-management-plan-2011-2015.pdf (leicester.gov.uk)
Victoria Road East between Gipsy Lane and Thurmaston Lane is inspected 4 times per year and these inspections are carried out on foot. All identified safety defects have a repair response time of either: same day, 4, 10 or 30 working days.

2) A copy of the road repair history for that road over the past year. Again, please send me the full road repair history, but this should include:
- dates of all safety inspections between December 2023 and February 2024. 
- details of how safety inspections were undertaken (walked or driven, speed of inspection vehicle etc)
- details of all carriageway defects identified, with description, date and time
- details of how the authority handled these defects, what repairs were undertaken and the time between the identification of each defect and a repair being carried out.

Please see attached files.
Names of Inspectors have been withheld under Section 40(2) (personal data). Disclosure of personal data relating to junior members of staff below Heads of Service are exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption.
The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

